Parent Board Meeting Minutes

June 30, 2009

501(c)(3) Update (Julie, Jennifer, Andrea, and Angel)

Decided to go with the phone support for 1 year for $250 for legal questions

(Copied from e-mail from Julie Hedin on Monday 6/22/09)

Charley (lawyer) suggested the following steps we could take in merging the two parent organizations which can be legally done within the powers of the CCC board:

1. The existing CCC bylaws can be updated to reflect the reality of the schools being combined.  Wherever the bylaws refer to Centerpoint, that would be changed to read 'Parkview/Centerpoint. This change would be effective as of the June 30th meeting of the CCC board.  A simple addendum would be added to the back of the bylaw document to document and explain the update. 

2. The next step would be to have the CCC board vote to expand the size of their board to 14 and name those 14 to be the current Parent Board members. The change would be effective 8/1/09. Again, a simple addendum would be added to the bylaws to document and explain the change. 

3. We then can proceed as one body and one board to develop the new parent organization; developing a new mission statement and new bylaws.

Once we have a new name, we can then file with the Secretary of State ($35 filing fee). Ammending the Articles of Incorporation is just a matter of replacing the name, and we would have to notify the IRS. When we file our 990 in July of 2010, we would then note the new bylaws and any other changes that may occur.

CCC Update

· Have Julie, Jennifer, Andrea, and Angel be the permanent contacts regarding the lawyers and 501(c)(4).
· Addendum would redefine the group we are supporting as the yet-to-be named school program housed at 2530 Spruce Place in White Bear Lake.
· Study session for step 2 of transferring 501(c)(3) expanding CCC to be 14 which would include the Parent Board Members.

· CCC would expand as of August 1, 2009 (the new fiscal year).
· Jennifer will clarify with the lawyer whether we can have 2 treasures

· Next meeting – we’ll discuss step 2 and becoming one board under CCC and the 501(c)(3) – this would mean accepting the CCC by-laws as our own and then possibly change them down the road.

Mission Statement

“The Parent Board serves to represent all parents and students in the IB school community and advocates for our school at the district and community levels.  The board manages funding of various enrichment and classroom programs that will benefit the IB school community through funds donated to the board, raised by board sponsored events or applying for academic grants.  The board strives to build a strong community focusing on the philosophy and goals of the IB school for it's continued long-term growth and success.”

We will be voting on at the July 14th Meeting.

Doing Good Together

· Adopted Lakewood Hills Park – 3 clean ups per year

· The next clean up is July 25th 9:30 – 11:30 a.m. – ice cream social  - $1 donation is requested.
· Doing Good Together is not looking for monetary support, but support of the community physically and through communications.

· Doing Good Together would like to help the Parent Board with events.

Communications:

· Simple website – Angel’s husband

· School wide message telling parents to check out the website – the next phone message coming from John & Becky?
Next Meeting – Tuesday, July 28

Facilitators:


Shelly Wagner


Amanda Cammack

Notes:  Cari Green

Times:  Lisa Comfort

Topics:

1. Vote on Parent Board becoming part of the CCC

2. Fundraising/Budget  - Bring fundraising ideas to the next the meetings

